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INSTRUCTION PAGE FOR EXCESS RATE APPLICATIONS 
 
 

Under the provisions of RCW 48.19.090, an insurer may issue a policy using rates in excess of 
its filed rates. The statute requires that the insured submit an excess rate application, which must 
be approved by the Insurance Commissioner. The excess rate application form is available on the 
Insurance Commissioner’s website. It is sometimes referred to as a “consent-to-rate” form.  
 

• You should submit an excess rate application only in situations in which the insurer will 
use rates that are in excess of its filed rates. You should not use an excess rate application 
when there are no filed rates or when the insurer wishes to use lower than filed rates. 
(Both of these situations would require rate filings by the insurer.)  

 
• An excess rate application is not a rate filing by the insurer; it is an application by the 

insured. Therefore, you should NOT attach any sort of rate filing transmittal form to your 
submission.  
 

• Excess rate applications may be submitted via email at RFHelpDesk@oic.wa.gov, by 
physical mail, or through the NAIC’s SERFF application.  
 

• The following additional instructions apply to applications submitted by physical mail:  
 

o You should submit the original and one additional copy.  
 

o You should also submit a stamped or postage-paid envelope bearing the address 
to which the approved form should be returned. (This should be the same as the 
address filled in at the bottom of the excess rate application.)  

 
• If possible, you should submit the excess rate application prior to the effective date of the 

policy. If that is not possible, please submit the excess rate application as soon as you 
can.  

 
• After the Commissioner’s staff have reviewed and approved your excess rate application, 

they will respond in SERFF, reply to your email, or mail one copy to the address that you 
entered at the bottom of the application depending on how it was submitted.  
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